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CDD Orientation

This valuable program is held each Thursday at 10:00 a.m. at the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing. For
additional information, please contact the District Customer Service

Center at 352-753-4508.

CDD Orientation is currently cancelled.

www.DistrictGov.org



Information Provided by...

District Administrative Offices

As the safety of residents, guests, staff and visitors in The Villages community
continues to be of utmost importance to the District, all District Administrative
Offices will continue to be open on an appointment only basis until further notice.
Appointments can be made by emailing or contacting the appropriate District
Department.

« Administration- 352-751-3939 or CustomerService@districtgov.org

. Bonds- 352-751-3900 or Bonds@districtgov.org

« Community Standards- 352-751-3912 or DeedCompliance@districtgov.org
« Customer Service- 352-753-4508 or CustomerService@districtgov.org

« Human Resources- 352-674-1905 or HumanResources@districtgov.org

« Recreation- 352-674-1800 or RecreationDepartment@districtgov.org

. Risk Management— 352-674-1828 or RiskManagement@districtgov.org

. Utilities- 352-750-0000 or Utilities@districtgov.org

If you do not know which department to contact, please call the District Customer
Service Center at 352-753-4508.

Masks are required for all appointments at all District Administrative offices, due to
the nature of the transactions being less than 6 feet apart.

There is a drop box available in the breezeway outside of the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run. If you need to drop off
correspondence, please utilize the locked drop box.
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Information Provided

by...

The Districts will be adopting their FY20-21 Final Budgets and maintenance
assessments rates at their September Board meetings. Florida State Statutes require
that a Final Budget and Final Maintenance Assessments be approved no later than
September 15 of each year.

During the September Board meetings, the District Board of Supervisors will
conduct public hearings to accept public input and then adopt the Final FY20-21
Budget and maintenance assessment rates.

The following is the schedule for when the Final Budget hearings will occur. As
always these meetings are open to the public. Please note that the District Board
meetings will be held at the Savannah Regional Recreation Center to ensure that all
social distancing guidelines are adhered to for the safety of all attendees.

Friday, September 11th - Public Hearing to Adopt Final Budget
District # 1 — 8:00 a.m.

District # 2 — 9:30 a.m.

District # 3 — 11:00 a.m.

District # 4 — 1:30 p.m.

Monday, September 14th - Public Hearing to Adopt Final Budget
District # 13 — 1:30 p.m.

Residents are encouraged to provide input during the Budget Process. If you are
unable to attend the above meetings then you may provide your comments by
contacting a Committee member, contacting Richard Baier, District Manager or
Barbara Kays, Budget Director at 352-751-3939 or email Barbara at
Barbara.Kays@Districtgov.org.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers

Why is September 16, 2020 an important date in regard to my bond?

A property owner can prepay their bond principal balance in full by check or money
order at any time of the year. However, a resident is not required to pay off their
bond. If not paid in full, the bond will continue to be annually assessed on the
County’s property tax bill.

If a resident pays off their bond anytime from now until 5pm on September 16,
2020, the payoff amount will be adjusted for the full interest amount paid on the
November 2020 tax bill.

If you choose to pay your bond off in full during this time, you will have one last
bond assessment on your November 2020 tax bill. The tax bill must be paid in full.

To obtain a bond payoff amount or for other questions, please contact the Bond
Office at 352-751-3900. Please schedule an appointment prior to visiting the office.

All Bond amortization schedules are available on the District’s website:
www.DistrictGov.org. Click on the quick link to Residential Bond Assessment
Information.

Please remember that even when the bond is paid in full, there will continue to be
an annual maintenance assessment on your County’s property tax bill which pays
for ongoing costs to maintain the infrastructure of your District.



www.DistrictGov.org

Where can I find my bond amortization schedule online?

To find your bond amortization schedule, visit www.DistrictGov.org.

From the Departments drop-down, select Finance.

From Quick Links, select Bond Amortization Schedules.



www.DistrictGov.org

Select the county in which you reside.

Select your District.

Select the Unit in which you live (this number can be found on your Resident ID
Card).



Information Provided By...

Weather Policy

The Recreation & Parks Department has the right, as issued by the National
Weather Service, Public Safety, or Recreation & Park Department in the event of
tornadoes, hurricanes or other severe storm watch/warning, weather conditions to
close facilities and/or cancel/postpone or relocate activities at Recreation facilities
for public safety. Cancellations, postponements and relocation of activities will be
done in a timely manner. Sponsored activities will be cancelled/postponed a
minimum of thirty minutes to one hour before scheduled play time, depending on
the type of activity. Emergency alert warnings may require sooner cancellations.
Please visit www.DistrictGov.org for more information.

Fall Social Leagues

Join your friends & neighbors for an eight week fun, competitive league in any one
or all sport offerings. For a complete listing of leagues offered, visit the District
website or stop by any regional recreation center to pick up a brochure.

The Enrichment Academy Catalog and Learn & Grow Expo

Course programming continues with limited availability for the New Fall/Winter
(Oct. 2020 — March 2021) semester. As the Recreation & Parks Department
prepares to phase in programming opportunities, The Enrichment Academy courses
are held at limited capacity and availability following health and safety guidelines.

« Wednesday, September gth — NEW course catalog available online or with a Daily
Sun subscription

« Thursday, September 10th — Catalog and Learn & Grow Expo! Sign-up required to
attend Expo at www.DistrictGov.org or at your nearest regional recreation center.
NEW catalog available at your nearest regional recreation center.

» Friday, September 11th — Resident registration for Fall/Winter courses begins at
8:30am online or at your nearest regional recreation center.



Information Provided By...

Regional Recreation Centers

The safety of residents, guest, staff and visitors in The Villages community
continues to be of utmost importance to the District. Please note that plexi-glass
partitions have been placed at all Fitness Club and Regional Recreation Center
kiosks. Stay Safe!






Information Provided by...

NSCUDD Solid Waste

Beginning October 1, 2020, all solid waste and yard waste in Village
Community Development Districts 1-11, located in Sumter County, Marion County
and The Villages of Fruitland Park, will be collected and transported by Jacobs to
the Covanta Lake II, Inc. Energy from Waste (EfW) facility in Okahumpka.

For updated information about the new program and answers to Frequently Asked
Questions, please review the next few pages.

Please take a moment to click on the link below for a guided tour of one of Covanta’s
EfW facilities.

Covanta EfW Tour- https://www.youvisit.com/tour/covantaclient
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Information Provided By...

The Practice Green at Chatham and the Fairways at De La Vista are growing in
nicely. Maintenance teams have started to mow the new grass and continue to work

on agronomic grooming to provide a great playing surface.



Executive Golf Information

What’s Happening in Your
District

Village Community Development District No. 4 Board of Supervisors will be
discussing unauthorized homeowner improvements on District owned property at
their meeting scheduled for September 11, 2020, 1:30 p.m., Savannah Center, 1545
Buena Vista Boulevard. The meeting is open to the public.



Information Provided By The Wildwood Police
Department

On September 3, 2020, the Wildwood Police Department introduced the public to
their new police headquarters located at 3939 County Road 462. Wildwood Mayor
Ed Wolf, City Commissioners Julian Green, Joe Elliott, and Marcos Flores were in
attendance as well as Congressman Daniel Webster. Mayor Ed Wolf said, “This is
really a special day in the city of Wildwood, we’ve needed this for years and years.”
Police Chief Randy Parmer used crime scene tape for the ribbon cutting ceremony.
Chief Parmer said, “As Wildwood grows, as The Villages grows, we’re going to grow
along with it. This is for the future of the police department and the people of this
city.”

The department’s previous headquarters was a bomb shelter built over 70 years ago.
A fire heavily damaged that building in October of 2018 and officers have been
working out of a portable trailer.

The new building was completed in August and is 14,101 square feet. Amenities
inside the new police station include an evidence processing area, a gym, several
conference rooms, and a state-of-the-art training facility.

The lobby hours will be Monday through Friday, excluding holidays, from 8:00
A.M. until 5:00 P.M. Criminal history, background checks and fingerprinting

services will be provided to the public in the near future at the police headquarters.

Also in attendance to show support for law enforcement were Richard
Baier, District Manager, Nehemiah Wolfe, Community Watch Division
Chief, Jef Holland, Community Watch Operations Manager, Jon
Roudabush, District 12 Board Supervisor and Craig Estep, District 1
Board Supervisor.



National Preparedness Month (NPM) is recognized each September to promote
family and community disaster planning now and throughout the year. As our
nation continues to respond to COVID-19, there is no better time to be involved this
September.

The 2020 NPM theme is: "Disasters Don’t Wait. Make Your Plan Today."

Make A Plan:

Have a plan ready! Your family may not be together if a disaster
strikes, so it is important to know which types of disasters could
affect your area. Know how you’ll contact one another and
reconnect if separated. Establish a family meeting place that’s
familiar and easy to find.

Get a plan together by discussing the questions below with your family, friends, or
household to start your emergency plan.

« Do you know how you will receive emergency alerts and warnings? Phone,
weather radio, etc.

. What is your shelter plan? Know where you will go.
« Do you know your evacuation route?

. What is your family/household communication plan? Create a paper copy of the
contact information for your family and other important people/offices, such as
medical facilities, doctors, schools, or service providers. Have everyone in your
family carry a copy.

. Do you need to update your emergency preparedness kit? Visit www.ready.gov/
kit to know what you should have in your Kkits.

« Check with the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and update my emergency
plans due to Coronavirus. Get cloth face coverings (for everyone over 2 years
old), disinfectants, and check my sheltering plan.


http://www.ready.gov/kit
http://www.ready.gov/kit

Consider specific needs in your household

As you prepare your plan tailor your plans and supplies to your specific daily living
needs and responsibilities. Discuss your needs and responsibilities and how people
in the network can assist each other with communication, care of children, business,
pets or specific needs like operating medical equipment.

Keep in mind some of these factors when developing your plan:

Different ages of members within your household, Responsibilities for assisting
others, Locations frequented, Dietary needs, Medical needs including prescriptions
and equipment, Disabilities or access and functional needs including devices and
equipment, Languages spoken, Cultural and religious considerations, Pets or service
animals, and Households with school-aged children.

Fill out an Family Emergency Plan

There are plenty of plans and guidance information available at https://
www.ready.gov/plan

Go over and practice the plan with your family!

Emergency Planning during a Pandemic

« Make sure to have cloth face coverings on hand for every member 2 years of age
or older in your family.

« Prescription medications and non-prescription medications such as pain
relievers, anti-diarrhea medication, antacids or laxatives

« Anti bacterial soap for frequent hand washing
. Disinfecting supplies

o Hand sanitizer


https://www.ready.gov/plan
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Don’t Forget!
Flu Season is around the corner!

In the United States, flu season occurs in the fall and winter. Remember, influenza
viruses circulate year-round! Annual influenza vaccination is recommended for all
persons age 6 months and older to decrease morbidity and mortality
caused by influenza.

During the COVID-19 pandemic, reducing
the overall burden of respiratory illnesses is
important to protect vulnerable populations
at risk for severe illness, the healthcare
system, and other critical infrastructure. It
is especially important for the following
individuals to get their annual flu shot:

. Essential workers: Healthcare personnel, including nursing home, long-term
care facility, and pharmacy staff, and other critical infrastructure workforce

. Persons at increased risk for severe illness from COVID-19: Including adults age
65 years and older, residents in a nursing home or long-term care facility,
persons of all ages with certain underlying medical conditions. Severe illness
from COVID-19 has been observed to disproportionately affect members of
certain racial/ethnic minority groups

« Persons at high risk for influenza complications: Including infants and young
children, children with neurologic conditions, pregnant women, adults age 65
years and older, and other persons with certain underlying medical conditions

"People who can avoid the flu will help reduce the burden on a U.S. health care
system already overwhelmed by COVID-19," Mark Thompson, an epidemiologist in
the Influenza Division at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Visit: https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/pandemic-guidance/index.html for more
information

Source:https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2020/08/04/897696326/2020
-flu-shot-strategy-get-yours-early-in-the-season;https://www.ready.gov/september
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The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

— Atlas Canine Park

The Atlas Canine Park will be closed for maintenance September 7th through
September 11th.

— Paradise Dog Park

The Paradise Dog Park will be closed for maintenance September 14th through
September 18th.

— Paradise Archery Range

The Paradise Archery Range will be closed for maintenance September 9th through
September 11th.

= Rio Grande Lawn Bowling and Croquet Court

The Rio Grande Lawn Bowling and Croquet Court will be closed for maintenance
August 7th through September 11th.

= El Santiago Recreation Center Qutside Restrooms

The El Santiago Recreation Center Outside Restrooms will be closed for
maintenance September 3rd through September 11th.

— Chatham Recreation Center Indoor, Outdoor Facilities and Sports
Pool

The Chatham Recreation Center Indoor, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool will be
closed for maintenance on September 12th.

= Mulberry Grove Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor
Facilities and Sports Pool

The Mulberry Grove Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 19th.

= Poinciana Neighborhood Adult Pool

The Poinciana Neighborhood Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance September
10th and September 11th.



= Hibiscus Recreation Center, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool

The Hibiscus Recreation Center, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool will be closed
for maintenance September 13th.

= Caroline Neighborhood Adult Pool

The Caroline Neighborhood Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance September
16th through September 17th.

= Sabal Chase Neighborhood Adult Pool

The Sabal Chase Neighborhood Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance
September 14th through September 16th.

— Largo Neighborhood Adult Pool

The Largo Neighborhood Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance September 10th
and September 11th.

= Odell Recreation Center Family Pool

The Odell Recreation Center Family Pool will be closed for maintenance September
10th and September 11th.

— Captiva Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities

The Captiva Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities will be closed for
maintenance on September 20th.

= Rohan Regional Recreation Center

The Rohan Regional Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on
September 12th.

- Burnsed Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities

The Burnsed Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities will be closed for
quarterly cleaning and maintenance on September 13th.



What’s Happening In Your District...

Callahan and Belle Glade Villas

District Property Management (DPM) has received the necessary permit
modification from Southwest Florida Water Management District (SWFWMD) to
complete work within Wetland 88 (District wetland asset identification) under
conditions of the Environmental Resources Permit. Regular updates of the
District’s progress to design, permit and advance the work are presented monthly
to the District 10 Board of Supervisors. Now that the design is complete and the
permit modification has been approved by SWFWMD, the District is proceeding
with the procurement of a contractor to complete the work within the wetland.
DPM will present a recommendation to award the contract for this project within
Wetland 88 to the Project Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) and the Sumter
Landing Community Development District (SLCDD) for approval to proceed with
the award of the contract.

The engineering review process of all existing conditions potentially impacting
the pavement life span was necessary to develop the best solution to provide
improved pavement conditions. It was determined from the review of the
geotechnical borings performed that the pavement condition was being impacted
by the seasonal groundwater intrusion into the pavement subgrade. Once the
project within the wetlands is completed, DPM will monitor the groundwater
elevations beneath the road surface for a few months to verify the intended
results are achieved. Once the intended results are verified, the District will be
able to move forward with the planned pavement restoration project. Based on
current schedules the paving project is most likely to occur late in 2020 as part of
the fiscal year 20-21 budget (beginning October 2020). The District will continue
to provide regular updates to the District 10 Board, PWAC and Villa residents
regarding project milestones and related project progress. Thank you for your
patience and be assured the District is working diligently to provide a long-term
and cost-effective pavement restoration solution. For questions and updates
please contact Blair Bean, P.E., Director of District Property Management at 352-

753-4022.



Information Provided by Sumter County

Household Electronics & Hazardous Waste Mobile Collection -
Amnesty Day
Saturday November 7, 2020
9 AM to 3 PM
Location: Lake Okahumpka Park, 6085 E. SR 44, Wildwood 34785

What to Bring:
Automotive fluids and Household electronics  Rechargeable household
batteries (TVs, VCRs, computers, batteries
etc.)
Cleaners Latex & oil based paints Smoke detectors
Fertilizers Paint removers and Solvents
thinners
Fluorescent lamps and Pesticides Wood Preservatives
Mercury containing devices
Fungicides Pool Chemicals
Herbicides Propane Tanks (25 lbs)
What not to bring:
« Biological/Infectious waste - Explosives
« Radioactive waste - Empty paint cans

HOW TO PACKAGE AND TRANSPORT CHEMICALS
1. Do NOT mix chemicals together.

Keep products in original labeled containers if possible.
Place containers into cardboard boxes to prevent breakage.

Place leaky container in clear plastic bag and transport in box with newspaper.

9k N

Put boxes in trunk or in back of vehicle away from passengers.

For more information, visit their website at https://sumtercountyfl.gov/1236/
Household-Electronics-Hazardous-Waste-Mo .
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